

AP-1355

LL.B. Semester-I (Five Year Degree Course)
Examination (2014-2015)
ENGLISH—I

Time—Three Hours]

[Maximum Marks—80

- N.B. :—** (1) **ALL** questions are compulsory.
(2) Figures to the right indicate marks.
(3) Indicate the appropriate question numbers while answering.

1. Answer any **FOUR** of the following :
- (a) What are the essential ingredients of Education, according to Sir Richard Livingstone ?
 - (b) What is betrothal ? What does Gandhi say of his betrothal ?
 - (c) What have Allahabad and Haridwar become famous for ? Where from did India get its name ?
 - (d) How did the villagers exhibit their reverence to the Swamiji ?
 - (e) Describe the life and work of Srijut Sudarshan Sharma from the essay, 'The Golden Watch'.
 - (f) How does Margaret Atwood present the problem of adjustment among women ?

20

2. Answer any **FOUR** of the following :

- (a) Describe Gerard Gould's desire of going to different distant places of the world.
- (b) Summarise the poem, 'Trees'.
- (c) Examine the view that 'The Cloud' has creative and destructive aspects.
- (d) Throw light on Robert Frost's attitude towards nature.
- (e) Gist of the poem, 'The Railway Clerk'.
- (f) What is the theme of the poem, 'The unknown citizen' ? 20

3. Write an essay in about 250 words on any **ONE** of the following :

- (a) Farmers' suicide in Vidharbha
- (b) Water pollution and its effects.
- (c) Mission : Clean India.

OR

Write a letter to your sick friend, advise him to go to a hospital. 10

4. (a) Give synonyms and antonyms of the following :

Synonyms : Infant, Idea, Assist 3

Antonyms : Anticlimax, Hard, Heavy. 3

(b) Make precis of the following passage :

Over eating is one of the most wonderful practices among those who think that they can afford it. In fact, authorities say that nearly all who can get as much as they desire, over-eat to their disadvantage. This class of people could save a great more food than they can save by missing one meal per week and at the same time they could improve their health. A heavy meal at night, the so called 'dinner' is the fashion with many and often it is taken shortly before retiring. It is unnecessary and could be forgone, not only once a week but daily without loss of strength. From three to five hours are needed to digest food. While sleeping, this food not being required to give energy for work is in many cases converted into excess fat, giving rise to over weight. 5

(b) Give **ONE** word substitution :

- (i) Practice of having two wives
- (ii) Study of environment
- (iii) Presence everywhere
- (iv) Killing human being.

4

5. (a) Do as directed :

- (i) Ram said, "I am very busy now in my work today". (Change into indirect)
- (ii) He said, "I have passed the examination of LL.B." (Change into indirect)

2

(b) Change the voice :

- (i) I have kept the money in the safe.
- (ii) I was being taken to prison by my captors.

2

- (c) (i) It is no use crying. (Add a question tag)
- (ii) You need not stay there. (Add a question tag)

2

- (d) (i) The book was too heavy to carry.
(Make it negative)

- (ii) He is not a rich man. (Make it affirmative)

2

- (e) (i) What a great loss it is ! (Make it assertive)
- (ii) Night is very beautiful. (Make it exclamatory)

2

6. (a) Read the following passage and answer the questions below :

When I fall asleep. I dream to have a rocket ship. If I had a rocket ship, my first destination would be the Earth's moon. Which is called Luna. When I got to Luna I would jump all around. Because there is little gravity. I would be able to jump very high. After I finished jumping all over the moon, I would fly to Saturn and travel around Saturn's beautiful rings. On my way to Saturn, I would try to avoid a number of Asteroids. Asteroids are large pieces of rocks and minerals. In my science class. I learned that would take me almost my entire life to travel to Pluto. Pluto is the last planet in our solar system. Because it is so far from our sun that it is super cold, I wish I could see pluto up close.

Question :

- (i) What is Luna ?
- (ii) What are the unique features of Saturn ?
- (iii) Give the names of planets which occurred in the passage.
- (iv) Why would the writer jump around on Luna ?
- (v) Give a suitable title to the passage. 5